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3. It is the position of Canada that the so-called ‘‘unitary apportionment’’
method used by certain states of the United States to allocate income to United States
offices or subsidiaries of Canadian companies results in inequitable taxation and
imposes excessive administrative burdens on Canadian companies doing business in
those states. Under that method the profit of a Canadian company on its United
States business is not determined on the basis of arm’s-length relations but is derived
from a formula taking account of the income of the Canadian company and its world-
wide subsidiaries as well as the assets, payroll and sales of all such companies. For
a Canadian multinational company with many subsidiaries in different countries to
have to submit its books and records for all of these companies to a state of the United
States imposes a costly burden. It is understood that the Senate of the United States
has not consented to any limitation on the taxing jurisdiction of the states by a treaty
and that a provision which would have restricted to use of unitary apportionment
in the case of United Kingdom corporations was recently rejected by the Senate.
Canada continues to be concerned about this issue as it affects Canadian multina-
tionals. If an acceptable provision on this subject can be devised, the United States
agrees to reopen discussions with Canada on this subject.

4. I have the honour to propose to you that the present Note and your reply
thereto shall constitute an agreement between our two Governments on these matters.

5.Accept, Sir, the assurances of my highest consideration.

ALLAN J. MACEACHEN
Deputy Prime Minister and
Minister of Finance of Canada

The Honourable G. William Miller
Secretary of the Treasury
Washington, D.C.



